
August 19, 1999

Mr. John H. Mueller
Chief Nuclear Officer
Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation
Nine Mile Point Nuclear Station
Operations Building, 2nd Floor
P.O. Box 63
Lycoming, NY 13093

SUBJECT: REQUALIFICATIONPROGRAM INSPECTION - NINE MILE POINT 2

Dear Mr. Mueller.

In a telephone conversation on August 16, 1999, Mr. S. Dennis, Examiner/Inspector, and

Mr. D. Pettit, Simulator Supervisor, made arrangements for the NRC to inspect the licensed

operator requaliTication program at the Nine Mile Point 2 facility. The inspection is planned for
the week of October 25, 1999, which coincides with your regulariy scheduled requalification
examination cycle. The staff at your facility should prepare and conduct the requalification
examinations in accordance with your NRC-approved requalification program.

In accordance with 10 CFR 55.59(c), the NRC may request facility licensees to submit their
comprehensive requalification written examinations or annual operating tests as necessary to

support the NRC's inspection programdneeds. In order for the NRC to adequately prepare for
this inspection, please furnish the written examinations and operating tests scheduled for the
week of the inspection to the NRC by, October 11, 1999. Mr. Pettit has been advised of this
request and provided with the name and address of the NRC lead inspector assigned to this
inspection.

This letter contains information collections that are subject to the Paperwork Reduction Act of
1995 (44 U.S.C. 3501 et seq.). These information collections were approved by the Office of
Management and Budget, approval number 31554101, which expires on April 30, 2000.

The public reporting burden for'this collection of information is estimated to average 4 hours per
response, including the time for reviewing instructions, gathering and maintaining the data
needed, and completing and reviewing the collection of information. Send comments on any
aspect of this collection of information, including suggestions for reducing the burden, to the
Information and Records Management Branch (TW F33), U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission,
W 01 Itt, 00 20555G001. 051 2 t I 2 I II tB~l1 5 .GO 't 10

Desk Officer, Office of Information and Regulatory Affairs, NEOB-1 0202, (31 50-0101), Office of
Management and Budget, Washington, DC 20503.

The NRC may not conduct or sponsor, and a person is not required to respond to, a collection of
information unless it displays a currently valid OMB control number.
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Dear Mr. MuellerI

In a telephone conversation on August 16, 1999, Mr. S. Dennis, Examiner/Inspector, and

Mr. D. Pettit, Simulator Supervisor, made arrangements for the NRC to inspect the licensed

operator requalification program at the Nine Mile Point 2 facility. The inspection is planned for
the week of October 25, 1999, which coincides with your regularly scheduled requalification
examination cycle. The staff at your facility should prepare and conduct the requalification
examinations in accordance with your NRC-approved requalification program.

In accordance with 10 CFR 55.59(c), the NRC may request facility licensees to submit their
comprehensive requaiification written examinations or annual operating tests as necessary to

support the NRC's inspection program'needs. In order for the NRC to adequately prepare for
this inspection, please furnish the written examinations and operating tests scheduled for the
week of the inspection to the NRC by October 11, 1999. Mr. Pettit has been advised of this
request and provided with the name and address of the NRC lead inspector assigned to this
inspection.

This letter contains information collections that are subject to the Paperwork Reduction Act of
1995 (44 U.S.C. 3501 et seq.). These information collections were approved by the Office of
Management and Budget, approval number 31504101, which expires on April 30, 2000.

The public reporting burden for this collection of information is estimated to average 4 hours per
response, including the time for reviewing instructions, gathering and maintaining the data
needed, and completing and reviewing the collection of information. Send comments on any
aspect of this collection of information, including suggestions for reducing the burden, to the
Information and Records Management Branch (TW F33), U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission,
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Desk Officer, Office of Information and Regulatory Affairs, NEOB-10202, (31504101), Office of
Management and Budget, Washington, DC 20503.

The NRC may not conduct or sponsor, and a person is not required to respond to, a collection of
information unless it displays a currently valid OMB control number.
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Mr. John H. Mueller -2-

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. Ifyou have any questions regarding this

inspection, please contact Richard Conte at (610) 337-5183 or e-mail RJC@ NRC.GOV.

Sincerely,

ORIGINAL SIGNED BY:

Richard J. Conte, Chief
Human Performance and

Emergency Preparedness Branch
Division of Reactor Safety

Docket No. 50-410

CC:

G. Wilson, Esquire
M. Wetterhahn, Winston and Strawn
J. Rettberg, New York State Electric and Gas Corporation
P. Eddy, Electric Division, Department of Public Service, State of New York
C. Donaldson, Esquire, Assistant Attorney General, New York Department of Law
J. Vinquist, MATS, Inc.
F. Valentino, President, New York State Energy Research

and Development Authority
J. Spath, Program Director, New York State Energy Research

and Development Authority
D. Pettit, Simulator Supervisor
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